Daily Announcements 9/29/2023

HS Girls basketball will have a meeting with Mr. Radloff in the library during Hawktime today.

Good effort by the Hawkeye Volleyball Squad against CAM. The match didn't turn out how we would have liked but the girls played well. WH 0 (18-19-19) CAM 3 (25-25-25) Stats are as follows: Devyn 5 good serves and 6 digs; Maclayn 14 kills, 13 good serves including 2 aces, 7 digs,1 block assist; Emma 4 kills, 7 good serves including 1 ace, 1 block assist, 1 block; Jaysa 11 good serves including 1 ace; Rylee 15 assists, 6 good serves including 1 ace; Ty 6 kills, 6 good serves including 1 ace; Sophai 1 kill. Lot's of comments as to how much these girls have improved. Keep working hard girls. Great things are happening. The JV squad went 0(17-11) to 3(21-21) against CAM. Stats are as follows: Devyn 2 good serves, 2 digs5 set assists; Sadie 4 good serves, 1 kill; Sophia 4 good serves, 3 digs, 1 soslo block, 2 kills; Page 7 good serves including 2 aces, 2 digs, ; Ty 3 good serves, 4 digs, 4 kills; Rylee 5 good serves, 4 digs, 2 kills; Jaysa 2 digs, 1 kill.

TeamMates mentors and mentees- You are invited to a TeamMates tailgate at the last home football game vs Woodbine this Friday. Please check your email for all the details or pick up the information sheet in the TeamMates room.

10th-12th graders - Sign up is in the office if you would like to attend the college visit to UNL (University of Nebraska - Lincoln). The visit is on Tuesday, October 10th, leaving the high school at 8:00 am and returning at 2:30 pm. You must be signed up no later than Thursday, October 5th. NO EXCEPTIONS! All students who attend will be asked to get a field trip permission form signed by teachers.

School picture day is Oct. 12th – if you need an order form you can pick one up in the HS office.

The cheerleaders are doing a blanket auction at home games. Bids start at \$10 and winners will be announced at the Sept. 29th home game. They will also be selling drink koozies for \$3 each at all home football and basketball games until they are gone.

As some of you know we are planning a Spanish Exchange Program for the May term at West Harrison CSD. This means that some students from Spain will be coming from April 4 to April 16, 2024. We are looking for families that would be willing to host a student in their home. This is due to the fact that there are a few more students coming here than there are going to Spain, so we can't make do with the families of the students that are going. If you or anyone you know is interested please let Mrs.Palmero know. Thank you!

We are hosting a fundraiser for our Spanish Exchange Program in April and May. On Wednesday September 27th there will be a free will donation dinner provided during conferences. Walking tacos will be available from 4-6:30. Please come join us and help support our exchange program with Spain! Thank you.